HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC
CHURCH OF CORN HILL

THIRTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
JuNE 28, A.D. 2015

T Fr. Stephen Nesrsta &

8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537
Parish Office: 512-863-3020 Rectory: 512-863-0401
Administrative Assistant: Jennifer Klepac (254-760-4436)
Parish Office Hours: Tuesday — Friday, 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.
Bulletin Announcement Deadline: Wednesdays at 3:00 p.m.
Email: holytrinitycc@yahoo.com  Website: www.holytrinityofcornhill.org
DRE/Bkkpng/Ministry: Lucille D’Elia 512-746-4317; htcdre@yahoo.com
PAC Rentals: Carrie Vieira: 979-318-0731 or htcpac@outlook.com
Cemetery Committee Chair: Johnny Martinka: 512-966-4301
Cemetery Maintenance Contact: Ken Loudermilk: 512-869-7351
Music Ministry / Choir: Ronnie Simek: 512-630-5074
Finance Council President: Tommy Sladecek: 512-746-5881
Pastoral Council President: Pete Zenner: 512-863-4038
Weekend Masses: Saturday at 5:00 p.m. and Sunday at 8:30 a.m.
Reconciliation: Sat: 4:15-4:45 pm; Sun: 7:45-8:15 am; Wed: 5:45-6:15 pm

MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK

Saturday June 27 5:00 PM Liv/Dec Members of Andrew & Mary Klepac family

Sunday June 28 8:30 AM Pro Populo

Tuesday June 30 NO MASS

Wednesday July 1 NO MASS

Thursday July 2 NO MASS

Friday July 3 NO MASS

Saturday (a.m.) July 4 7:30 AM tJoe & Mary Kreitz

Saturday July 4 5:00 PM Pro Populo

Sunday July 5 8:30 AM +August & Louise Batla Most Holy Trinity

MASs MINISTRY REMINDERS

Saturday, July 4, 5:00 PM:

Altar Servers: Matthew & Nathan Klepac

Lector: Janine Nemec

EM’s of HC: Jim & Mary Margaret Heuertz, Jennifer Klepac
Gift Bearers: Bob & Christine Albanese

Sunday, July 5, 8:30 AM:

Altar Servers: John & Jenna Danek, William Fonville
Lector: Cynthia Edgar

EM’s of HC: Jerry David, John Edgar, Johnny Martinka
Gift Bearers: Johnny & Dee Martinka

EMHC Route: Sunday, July 5: Jerry David

We are in dire need of more Lectors and Extraordinary
Ministers for both the Saturday and Sunday Masses. If
interested, please call the parish office or talk to Fr. Stephen.

ALTAR FLOWERS

The flowers with St. Joseph are in loving memory of

s
%)
John Pavlasek

and are donated by Irene Cavanaugh, Patsy Hightower and Linda Grigsby.

COLLECTION

June 21:
12th Sunday in Ordinary Time: $3,522.00

STEWARDSH

A Way of Life

THIS WEEK AT A GLANCE
Sat/Sun, June 27/28:

--Peter’s Pence Second Collection at Masses
--Reserve Drawing & Auction Tickets for sale
--Conf Christian Mothers — Rosary and Prayers
--Bible Fun Day Planning Meeting

--Open Gym in PAC for all MS & HS Students
--Hospitality Sunday after 8:30 a.m. Mass
--Bazaar Meeting during Hosp Sunday in PAC

Sunday, June 28:

Sunday, July 5:

We will have a second collection this weekend for the Peter's Pence fund. The Holy Father uses the Peter's Pence Collection to strengthen
dioceses, religious orders and struggling communities of faith when they need it most. Please be generous.

The Jarrell Community Food Pantry will hold a Reverse Drawing & Auction on Saturday, July 18, at the American Legion Hall in Jarrell. Tickets are
$100 each and includes dinner for two. A second-chance drawing is also available for an additional $25. These tickets will be sold here, after Masses,

this weekend (June 27/28).

The Confraternity of Christian Mothers will not have a meeting this month, but will gather in the front pews today (Sunday, June 28) to lead the Rosary
before the 8:30 a.m. Mass. They will then pray together in the church after Mass. (Also, their July meeting will be on the 19th, not the 26th.)
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© Our ‘End of Summer Bible Fun Day’ will be held on Saturday, August 15, from 10:00 a.m. — 4:00 p.m. in the RE Bldg. All parish children (and their
friends), from ages 3-11, are invited. Please sign-up to attend by July 15. Registration forms are located by the bulletins and on our website and
can be returned in the collection plate, or emailed / brought to, the parish office. Helpers will also be needed for the day’s activities (crafts, food,
music, story reading). See the flyer on the bulletin board, or on our website, for all other information. For questions, contact Lucille D’'Elia at 512-318-
5149, or htcdre@yahoo.com. *** Anyone interested in helping as a volunteer at our Bible Fun Day is invited to attend a planning meeting TODAY
(Sunday, June 28) at 9:30 a.m. in the RE Building. Several teens and adult volunteers are needed to make this day a fun time for all! ***

All of our middle school and high school students are invited to an OPEN GYM in the PAC Bldg today (Sunday, June 28). Doors open at 4:00 p.m.
--- we will play and have fun, eat a light meal and then end with prayer at 7:00 p.m. Contact Monica Sherek for questions or information (512-864-4748).

The Holy Trinity Parish Prayer Campaign for Church Vocations is open to all parishioners. To sign-up, contact the parish office. This week, the
crucifix will be with Kathy Windhauser. Next week, it will be with Henry & Agnes Taylor.

Saturday, July 4, is the First Saturday of the month. We will have Mass at 7:30 a.m. and will conclude with our monthly devotion to the Immaculate
Heart of Mary by praying the Litany.

Join us next Sunday, July 5, for Hospitality Sunday in the PAC Bldg, following the 8:30 a.m. Mass. The Moravian Club will prepare the breakfast for us!

We will also have a Bazaar Meeting, during Hospitality Sunday, on July 5. All Bazaar Committee Members and Function Leaders are encouraged to
attend, as well as anyone else interested in helping with the Bazaar or learning more about it.

All senior citizens of our parish and our community are invited to our “Community-Wide Senior Citizens’ Luncheon”, hosted by the CYM, on
Friday, July 10, at noon, here in the PAC Bldg. Spread the word -— invite your friends --- and join us for food and fellowship! It would also be
appreciated if our parishioners that plan to attend could bring a goodie for the dessert table. For all questions, contact Monica Sherek (512-864-4748).

Donations to pay for the additional statues that were restored (our nativity scene and a statue of the Risen Jesus), which cost $4,750.00, would
be very much appreciated.  You may either call the parish office to let us know how much you would like to donate, or put your donation in an
envelope, mark it “Statue Restoration”, and drop it in the collection basket. Thank you for your generosity to your parish.

Do you have squash, zucchini, tomatoes or any other garden veggies coming out your ears — and even your family and neighbors are telling
you, “No More!”?? If so, the Jarrell Food Pantry (JFP) would LOVE to have your fresh veggies to give to those in need! Contact Cynthia Edgar (our
parish liaison with the JFP ... 512-863-3851) to coordinate the pick-up/delivery of your fresh & healthy donation.

2015 BAZAAR NEWS

Thank you so much to those who donated prizes for this year's Bazaar Raffle! Your generosity is overwhelming and is very much
appreciated! We have 15 WONDERFUL prizes that are sure to please! The information is on its way to the printers and we will be handing out
tickets and more Bazaar information once they're printed. For all raffle information, please contact Bill and Monica Sherek (512-864-4748).

When donating items for the live and silent auctions, toy walk prizes, 2 liter sodas for the ring toss, etc, we suggest saving money by looking for
summer clearance sales and specials. We have room to store items if you want to donate early --- call or bring them by during office hours.

Many volunteers will be needed for all areas of the Bazaar — anywhere from setting up before hand, to working on the day of, or for cleaning
it all up the day after! It is never too early to volunteer to help!! Many hands make light work! A list of the Function Leaders is posted on
the bulletin board in the church. Look to see where you want to work and take a minute to call the Function Leader(s) to sign-up!

Dear friends in Christ,

May the grace and peace of our Lord Jesus Christ be with you all. Next Saturday, we will celebrate the Fourth of July, Independence Day.
Many of the freedoms and liberties that hundreds of thousands of people died for since the foundation of our great country have slowly been chipped
away over the last 50 years or so. Our Church is asking us to pray that these freedoms and liberties be protected so that we, our children, our
grandchildren and generations to come, can enjoy the freedoms and liberties that men and women have died for so that we can have a better life. As
we celebrate this Fourth of July, please pray especially for Respect for all Life, from the first moment of conception to natural death, for defense of
marriage as God intends it to be, and, for Religious Freedom, that we may be able to live and profess our faith without worry of being fined or jailed.
These are God-given rights and freedoms. We pray that our President and legislatures will always have the courage to defend these rights and
freedoms.

In today’s Gospe,| we have two healing stories in one. While Jesus is on His way to heal the daughter of Jairus, a woman touches His
clothes and is immediately healed. However, Jairus’ daughter, in the meantime, dies. Speaking to the woman who touched Him, Jesus says,
“Daughter, your faith has saved you. Go in peace and be cured of your affliction.” Jesus knew that woman really believed in Him. Then, as they are
still talking, people come to tell Jesus that Jairus’ daughter has died. Jesus tells them “Do not be afraid; just have faith.” He goes to Jairus’ house
along with Peter, James and John, and brings her back to life.

We need to remind ourselves of Jesus’ words, “Do not be afraid; just have faith.” In every difficult situation in life, Jesus wants us to know
that He is with us and that with His help we will get through it. It takes faith and a desire to want to do what Jesus wants for us in our life. Always be
comforted by the fact that Jesus is with you, that He loves you, He gives you all you need. Just try to be faithful to Him and trust in Him.

Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farar
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